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Dear Friends, 

Here’s a thought: for Christians, Easter is the most important festival of the 
year, celebrating the resurrection of Jesus as the dramatic turnaround after 
his terrible death by crucifixion. The evidence for the basic facts of the life 
and death of Jesus is actually very good. It simply isn’t an old folk story or 
myth, written down as it was by various people within living memory of the 
events themselves. It doesn’t take any act of faith to believe that it happened. 
But the same documents then go on to claim that he rose from the dead, not 
back to his old life, as if he had merely been in a coma or something, but to a 
new kind of life which will never end, a life offered to us all by the God who 
did not create us in vain, but for a glorious destiny. 

This isn’t easy for anyone to believe, because death just seems so final and 
terrible. And yet, taken without prejudice, the story of Jesus’ resurrection is 
found in a set of documents which are based on carefully sifted eyewitness 
evidence. Something of a dilemma. However, we do have to make many 
acts of faith throughout our normal lives, having to make decisions without all 
the facts at our disposal, or deciding to trust other people without knowing 
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that we are right to do so. Those who believe in the resurrection are doing 
nothing else, and if they are right, not even the power of death itself will be 
enough to take away their joy. 
Adrian 

Welcome to Coronavirus Monthly! 

or rather, the amended Fountains Magazine. 

 

Obviously, enormous numbers of things have been cancelled which were 

planned for this month. Your safety is more important. 

 

As regards the C of E churches in our villages - 

All Church services have been suspended, on the instructions of the 

archbishops.  

However, we will be opening the church buildings as usual and you are very 

welcome to go in and use them for quiet contemplation and prayer. Please 

keep a good distance (recommended 2 metres) from anyone else doing the 

same. There will be some copies of prayers and other material which you 

may find helpful. 

 

If anyone has a practical need or would like a chat, please feel free to 

contact the Priest in Charge of the Fountains Benefice, Ian Kitchen, on 

01765 650369 or ian.kitchen@leeds.anglican.org. Churchwardens and 

church members in each village can also be contacted. 

 

Up to date church information and further prayer resources (including a 

reflection and prayer for each day) can be found: 

on our website (fountainsgroupofchurches.co.uk); 

Facebook page (facebook.com/fountains/); 

and each church’s page on the achurchnearyou.com website.  

 

If you’re not online and would appreciate receiving regular prayer or other 

material, please let Ian know. 
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There is still worship  - online! 

Many churches around the country are putting some kind of service live on 

the internet – presumably with one person involved, or streaming from 

different rooms. If you would like to ‘join in’ from home they can be found at  

https://www.achurchnearyou.com/live-stream/?tags=Live_stream 

 

And prayer in our parishes 

One of the ministry team will be praying in one of the churches at 11 am 

each day. This is not a public service and we would ask you not to join them, 

but you might like to pray in your own home at the same time, as we draw 

prayers together across our benefice. 

Two forms of prayer for use at home can be found at  

https://www.churchofengland.org/sites/default/files/2020-

03/midweek_worship_at_home_0.pdf 

Please contact Ian if you would like a copy of these prayer forms and 

are not online – we will happily provide a paper copy. 

 

‘Spiritual Communion’ 

The term ‘Spiritual Communion’ has been used historically to describe the 

means of grace by which a person, prevented for some serious reason from 

sharing in a celebration of the Eucharist, nonetheless shares in the 

communion of Jesus Christ. There is a form of prayer which offers Christians 

an opportunity to give thanks for their communion with him, particularly at 

times when they would ordinarily be present at the Eucharist. 

It can be found at https://www.churchofengland.org/more/media-

centre/coronavirus-covid-19-guidance-churches#na under the Documents 

section. 

 

Again, please contact Ian if you would like a paper copy of this 

material. 

 

Prayers, health and best wishes to all.                                  

Ian Kitchen 

 

https://www.achurchnearyou.com/live-stream/?tags=Live_stream
https://www.churchofengland.org/sites/default/files/2020-03/midweek_worship_at_home_0.pdf
https://www.churchofengland.org/sites/default/files/2020-03/midweek_worship_at_home_0.pdf
https://www.churchofengland.org/more/media-centre/coronavirus-covid-19-guidance-churches#na
https://www.churchofengland.org/more/media-centre/coronavirus-covid-19-guidance-churches#na
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Methodist Services 
 

The Methodist Church has ceased all services and all church meetings including 
fellowship groups, toddlers’ groups, coffee mornings etc. until further notice. 

 
The Benefice Book Group 

Opinions were divided about John Galsworthy`s "Forsyte Saga".  One member 
disliked everything about it.  The others enjoyed it for a variety of reasons.   As 
social history it is a fascinating read, but reactions to the characters and the plot 
varied. Some sympathised with Soames, some with Irene but we all needed the 
handy family tree at the front of most editions.  One rather disturbing aspect was 
felt to be the insularity of the characters who knew little and cared less about 
anyone or anything outside their own family circle.  Like all generalisations this is 
only partly true but there is no doubt that this is an accurate picture of a certain 
class in a certain time. There are several more volumes in the series and some of us 
intend to follow the Forsyte family into the future 
 
On the whole I disapprove of T.V. messing about with my favourite books but if you 
want to know what the Forsytes were really like ignore more modern versions and 
seek out the old black and white with the wonderful Eric Portman. Nyree Dawn 
Porter and Margaret Tyzak. 
 
Next month our read will be "Mr. Churchill`s Secretary " by Susan Elia Macneal , We 
will not meet but we will exchange views by various  "non-contact" means so I will 
be able to report in the next issue of The Fountain. 
Anne Carrick 
 

Note from the Treasurer of “The Fountain” 
 

Thank you for your continued interest and support for this useful community magazine.  
Enclosed with this issue of ‘The Fountain’ you may find an envelope in which you can 
place your donation towards the cost of printing. Approximately half of the cost of 
printing comes from donations and the other half from advertisers.  Without your 
financial contributions ‘The Fountain’ magazine would not survive. Please hand your 
envelope to the person who delivers your magazine, who in turn will pass it on to the 
Treasurer.  Alternatively, you can pay the Treasurer direct, by cash or cheque made 
out to ‘Fountains Group of Parishes’ and delivered to Stuart Wakefield, Benefice 
Treasurer, Burnham Close Cottage, 12A Park Street, Ripon HG4 2BY.  Payment can 
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also be made by BACS; the details are: 
 
Account Name: Fountains Group of Parishes, Account No: 04130219   Sort Code: 
54-30-46. 

 
 
 

A happy Easter to everyone.   Sadly, due to the current Coronovirus restrictions, our 

planned Easter flower festival events have had to be cancelled.   We hope to be 

able to hold the flower festival at a later date. 

Thank you to all the volunteers involved in this project. 

Bernice Ferguson 

 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
Grantley Village Hall  
Set the Tone Keep Fit Class 
Tuesdays 7.45-8.45pm 
Friday 9.15-10.15am                           £7 per session or £26 for 4 sessions 

Fountains Parish 

Aldfield 

Help Please!   
Fountains Parochial Church Council (Aldfield, Sawley and Winksley) is 

URGENTLY looking for a new Secretary.   
For more information, please contact Sheila Philips at 
philips.westoaks@btinternet.com or any PCC member. 

 
Five meetings per annum are held at Winksley Parish Room and 

outside of that time everything is dealt with via email, so please do 

consider whether you could take on this role.  Many thanks 😊  
 

Grantley 
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Fountains Playgroup and Pre-School 
During this time of uncertainty we are all facing together I hope you keep well 
and safe from infection and participate in lots of walks, baking, gardening 
and the fun things that are available around us.  

Over the past term we have welcomed 3 new starters into our playgroup and 

wish them fun, new challenges and lots of laughter and great friendships.  

We had a fabulous family race night and our thanks to all the committee and 

Charlotte’s dad for helping run it on the night.   

Our children were invited to dress up as a character from a book or share 

their own favourite book on World Book Day, they had great fun and the 

teachers joined in too. 

Our latest fundraising events have allowed us to buy 2 new cameras, one for 

the children to capture their experiences and teach them more about 

technology and one for the staff to use to take pictures for their records and 

on trips.   Take care of each other and I look forward to seeing you all in the 

near future.  

For more information on Fountains Playgroup & Pre-School please call Dawn 

on 01765 620019  OR Email fountains.preschool@btconnect.com 

Dawn Rogers 

 
 
 
 

St James’ Church and the Methodist Church 
Important messageééé.. 
 

We would like to reassure everyone that, although public church services 

have ceased the church is very much there and, is here to support the 

community. We have been working hard to develop different ways of 
doing this in terms of worship and assistance. We have looked at what we 

can contribute as the church to the Grewelthorpe Village Community 

Action Group (GVCAG) and will be fully involved. See the GCVAG 

information for what is available, with contacts details, and also for 
changing information.  

 

Our church communications will continue but just a few extra details 

Grewelthorpe 

mailto:fountains.preschool@btconnect.com
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belowééé 

The clergy will be praying regularly in churches on their own. The church 

remains open to others to sit quietly or to prayer alone. The prayer group 

continues, but will not be meeting; the contact detail is on the list for use 
by anyone in the community, who has a prayer request. 

As no meetings are happening, that will include postponing the Annual 

Church Council Meeting. 

We are grateful to the many 30+, who came to the Lent Lunches for 
Christian Aid, unfortunately they are now postponed.   

Sadly, our Methodist Minister the Revd Pat Malham is retiring at the end 

of April. She had been due to have a final service in Grewelthorpe and we 

had planned a collection and lunch to which everyone would have been 
invited. Unfortunately, this can no longer take place until restrictions are 

lifted, but we will invite her back, so that we can gather to show our 

appreciation for all that she has done for the church and village.  

In conclusion the church is operational (just not gathering). Please 

contact the Clergy, or Churchwardens if there is anything you need, big or 
small that has not already been covered and keep watching the 

community information for updates, as we are working on additional 

things.  

 
*IMPORTANT INFORMATION* 

GREWELTHORPE COMMUNITY ACTION GROUP 

The Coronavirus situation is a difficult and worrying time, and has changed all our 

lives. Grewelthorpe with its strong community ethic, is establishing an action group 

aiming to support its residents - particularly those who are elderly, vulnerable or 

isolated. We are initially wishing to establish who is likely to need help, and in what 

circumstances, as well as setting up a pool of volunteers to assist meeting those 

needs. After this initial period, we will be looking at other projects to involve and 

unite the community over the longer term.   

Do you need help? 

This may be immediate or long-term help in areas such as shopping / collecting 

prescriptions / dog walking / posting mail / a friendly phone call. If there are other 

areas – please let us know.  Don’t feel afraid to ask for help. 

Could you help? 

If you feel you could help support others in the community in any of the above 
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ways, or have other suggestions - please let us know. Those wishing to help should 

ensure they are not putting themselves at risk by being in one of the defined 

vulnerable groups. 

If you feel you may need help, or wish to volunteer as a helper, please contact one 

of the following co-ordinators by phone or e mail: 

 

Edward Threapleton: 658744 / threaps62@gmail.com  

Martin Glynn: 650149 / 07711 710808 / martin@martinglynn.co.uk  

Susan Rizos: 658200 / susan.rizos@btinternet.com  

Alison Kerr: 658265 / 07786 171501 / amjkerr01@gmail.com  

Debbie Handslip: 658039 / 07733140485 / dahandslip@gmail.com 

 

Please be assured that all contacts will be dealt with in confidence 

We will also be updating people regularly with e newsletters. If you are not on the 

mailing list and wish to be added, please let us know. 

 

Grewelthorpe  Village Hall Events and Activities  

Hackfall Cafe now closed until further notice, sorry. 

 

Grewelthorpe WI Spring Quiz - Saturday 30 May cancelled. 

GREWELTHORPE VILLAGE HALL CAFÉ TALKS Cancelled until further notice 

WHAT DO YOU THINK? Discussion group cancelled until further notice. 

Music Appreciation Taster Session. Cancelled. 

Regular Activities 

Community Lunch Tuesday 14th April. 12 noon. Don’t join us but have a homemade 

2 course hot dinner and pudding DELIVERED to you by our friendly Hackfall Cafe 

volunteers. £5 per person. Call Susan Rizos on 01765 658200 to order your meal. 

Please state any dietary requirements. 

Pilates Classes  Contact Liz on 07904 640 399 orelizabethpilates@aol.com if you 

would like to do Pilates classes. 

mailto:threaps62@gmail.com
mailto:martin@martinglynn.co.uk
mailto:susan.rizos@btinternet.com
mailto:amjkerr01@gmail.com
mailto:dahandslip@gmail.com
mailto:elizabethpilates@aol.com
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 Circuit Class Fridays 3rd, 17th and 24th April. 6.45pm-7.45pm. For more information 

contact Stu on 07568561414 at info@setthetonefitness.co.uk. Currently still 

running. 

Knit and Natter cancelled until further notice. 

Pilates Classes cancelled until further notice. 

Move Well Class cancelled until further notice. 

Yoga Classes  cancelled until further notice. 

Equipilates. cancelled until further notice. 

Moo Music cancelled until further notice. 

Ducklings Play Group cancelled until further notice. 

Yoga Classes. Cancelled until further notice. 

Sacred Drumming Circle  29th April cancelled until further notice. 

 WI Meetings  Cancelled until further notice. 

Grewelthorpe Gardeners’ Club   All events now cancelled until further notice. 

 

For more information about these events and activities, see our website 

atwww.grewelthorpe.org.uk/whatson 

 

Our hall booking system is being revised. As an interim measure for Village Hall 

bookings please contact Judy O'Shaughnessy.   judyosh@hotmail.com or 01765 

658720. 

 
 
 
 
Village Show 
It’s early but to help you prepare your entries for the Flower and Produce Show 
which will be held on Saturday, September 5th, Classes in the Art, Craft and 
Photography sections are as follows: Art 58. A painting in watercolour or gouache 
59. A painting in oil or acrylic 60. Art work in any other medium 61. “Water” – in any 
medium Craft 62. A hand knitted item 63. An item in soft craft 64. An item in hard 
craft e.g. wood, metal, glass, ceramic 65. An item of crochet 66. A hand-made 
accessory 67. A machine-made article 68. Papercraft e.g. card, origami, quilling 
Photography 69. Weather 70. A blot on the landscape 71. Waterfalls. There will also 

      Kirkby Malzeard 

mailto:info@setthetonefitness.co.uk
http://www.grewelthorpe.org.uk/whatson
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be a class for a funny shaped vegetable to be entered on the day. The committee 
plans to have the Schedules available at the May plant stall. This will be held on 
Saturday, May 2 when flower, vegetable and perennial plants will be on sale. Come 
early, they soon sell out and stay for coffee/ tea/juice and biscuits. 
 
Please note:  We hope to go ahead with the Show stall, maybe outdoors but not 
sure of the details yet. 
 

VE Day 75th Anniversary 
On the 8th May 2020, VE day 75 commemorates the end of the Second World 
War.  Kirkby Malzeard is planning an afternoon street party and evening 
entertainment in the Mechanics Institute to celebrate this momentous event.  Get 
out your 1940’s dress/uniform and get into the spirit of the occasion. 
We are also interested in hearing from people from the local community with living 
memories of World War II. We would like to document/record some of your 
experiences so they could be incorporated into the day. If you would like to explore 
this further please contact Alan Brownlee via email: 
alanbrownlee.kmldpc@gmail.com or telephone 01765 650139 
Keep an eye on Facebook for further updates: https://www.facebook.com/kmldpc/ 
 

 

The Mechanics’ Institute  
Thank you for your continued loyalty and support, even during these uncertain 
times. Our thoughts go out to all of you who have been affected by this 
unprecedented situation. 
 

DALLOWGILL SPRING WALK 

We plan to hold this annual walk on Saturday, May 16. Please register at the 

Methodist Chapel at Greygarth at 1pm ready to begin the walk at 1.30pm. It 

will be about 5 miles in length and will end back at the Chapel for tea where 

there will be a raffle. You will need suitable footwear. Dogs on leads are 

welcome. Non-walkers are welcome from 3pm for tea. The proceeds from 

the walk go towards the maintenance of Dallowgill Methodist Chapel and 

the maintenance of the burial ground at the Chapel of the Resurrection. 

 

 

 

mailto:alanbrownlee.kmldpc@gmail.com
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We have kept the hall open as long as possible because we know how important a 
role it plays to our local community. Due to the unfolding situation with 
Coronavirus (COVID-19), we're very sad to have to let you know we'll be 
temporarily closing both the Village Hall and the Snooker Club with immediate 
effect and until further notice.  
 
Please let me know if you have you any questions and in the meantime stay safe. 
Liz Hurford 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Kirkby Malzeard WI 
Claire welcomed members and announced the recent death of Margaret Geldart 

who had been a WI member for many years. She went on to give the result of the 

Resolution vote. “An end to modern slavery” gained the most votes. We were 

updated on the village’s plans for the Tour de Yorkshire and VE day celebrations. A 

craft group is to be formed. The first meeting is on March 20 and an outing to Piece 

Hall is planned for Thursday, June 11. A number of invitations have been received 

from other WI’s and we were given information about WI and other village 

activities. 

We were treated to a most informative talk by Jacqui and Peter Morrell from Happy 

Hedgehogs. We thought we knew something about these welcome garden visitors 

WE NEED SOME BLOOMING HELP - ARE YOU A BUDDING FLORIST? 
Can you lend your green fingers to help brighten up our church?  We’re 
looking for new volunteers to assist with arranging flowers in St. 
Andrew’s. 
 
No previous knowledge or experience is necessary, we’d welcome any 
help and you may unearth a new creative talent. 
What’s more, we always welcome donations of flowers or money 
towards floral displays in church. 
 
If you are interested or want more information please contact Carol 
Pickles on 658368. 
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but our knowledge was greatly increased by the talk. Some of the information 

about the injuries they suffer before being brought to Jacqui’s sanctuary was 

horrifying but they are the lucky ones, living in her garden room and being nursed 

back to health. Hedgehog numbers in the 1950s totalled 36 million. They are now 

down to less than 1 million and extinction looms in about 10 years. A very sobering 

thought.  We were given information about how we can help increase the number 

of hedgehogs and support the tireless, voluntary work of Happy Hedgehogs whose 

dedication to the cause is admirable.  

 

The April Meeting has been cancelled.                                      Rachel Mountain 

 
Kirkby Malzeard CE Primary School 
The final few weeks of the Spring Term were extremely busy with lots going on. 
Carlton Lodge 
Palm Class spent a fantastic two days at Carlton Lodge experiencing for some of the 
children new activities such as Canoeing, climbing and orienteering.  The children all 
pushed themselves to their limits - showing resilience, perseverance, love and 
tenacity in all that they did. All of the adults felt incredibly proud of them.  They 
were shattered, full of lots of stories and extremely muddy when their parents 
collected them at the end of their stay.   
World Book Day 
What a fabulous World Book Day we have had.   Pupils looked amazing in their 
costumes and it was fascinating to hear about their chosen book on the impromptu 
catwalk in the hall.  Success of the day had to be awarded to our incredible group of 
reading ambassadors, who organised some great reading activities.  The activities 
included a ‘Library Book Hunt’, ‘Freeze-frame a character or favourite scene from 
your book’, ‘Crack the Code’ and ‘Create your own Wordle’. We have also 
introduced our new reading challenge and are now officially part of a national 
reading revolution!  
Fair Trade Café 
In the middle of March Acorn and Oak Class opened up their own Fair Trade Café.  
The children had been very busy baking using Fairtrade ingredients. Parents 
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enjoyed coffee, tea, banana smoothies and lots of cakes!!  Importantly the children 
have learnt why Fairtrade is important and thought about how we would feel if we 
were the farmers and makers.  
Sport Relief 
All of the pupils and staff came to school in sports clothes and donated £2 to help 
raise funds for Sports Relief.  Everybody ran a mile at the end of the day.  It was wet 
and cold but the children thoroughly enjoyed the challenge.   
 
Our learning… 
¶ Acorn Class.  The children have been investigating poetry. They have been 

reading all kind of poems, chosen some adventures words and started to 
look at how poets use words in their work. The children have started to 
write their own poems. 

¶ Oak Class The children have been learning about place values in Maths and 
are going to be learning about measuring and then beginning to explore 
geometry.  

¶ Palm Class In maths lessons the children have started our fractions learning 
- investigating fractions as equal parts of the whole and spotting them with 
objects and shapes. 

¶ Cedar Class The children have been investigating the artwork of the 
Brazilian artist, Nixiwaka Yawanawa, whose stunning artwork portrays 
incredible representations of the Amazon Rainforest.  Yawanawa worked 
closely with John Dyer, the resident artist of the Eden Project.  

 
During collective worship this Lent we have been doing daily challenges that are 
linked to our Christian Values.  Alongside this the children have been learning about 
the symbol of the cross, what different crosses look like and the different stories 
behind them.  
 
Mrs Cooper 
We were sorry to see Mrs Cooper leave us in the middle of March. Along with her 
family they have set off on a new adventure and have emigrated to Australia.  We 
are looking forward to hearing about their exciting new life on a farm in 
Queensland. She will be missed by all of us. 
 
Fridays at 9.00AM .  
Due to the ongoing coronavirus pandemic, at the time of going to press we are 



 

 

 

14 

unsure if we will be able to able to welcome the community to our Celebration 
assemblies and Collective Worships each Friday. We will update our website once 
we have more guidance from the government.   
 
Contacting us…If you would like to come and look around our school, please do 
email:  admin@kirkbymalzeard.n-yorks.sch.uk or call: 01765 658329.  You can also 
learn more about the school on our website: http://www.kirkbymalzeard.n-
yorks.sch.uk/ 
 
Kirkby Malzeard Pre-School 
We have launched our new and exciting logo so keep your eyes peeled for that.  
We had a fantastic fundraising event thanks to Penettis Bistro in Bedale.  Tesco 
kindly donated some carrots, which Penettis Bistro made into yummy carrot soup 
and Morrison donated bread rolls to accompany it.  We raised an amazing £102.50 
so thank you to everyone who supported us.    
Unfortunately, we have had to cancel our popular jumble sale due to the current 
situation but please keep hold of your donations as we hope to reschedule.  We also 
had to cancel our school trip to Brimham Rocks Adventure Farm and we have now 
had to close preschool until further notice.  We hope that you all manage to keep 
healthy. Samantha Carson  

mailto:admin@kirkbymalzeard.n-yorks.sch.uk
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 The AMAZING Henry Jenkins! 
 
A huge amount of progress has been made in the “Save the Henry Jenkins’ 
campaign since the last report in The Fountain. 
 
A successful progress meeting for the membership was held in the Mechanics 
Institute on 26th Feb where everything was discussed, Paul Ainsworth from 
CAMRA was very supportive and hoped that The Henry Jenkins would soon 
join the 153 community pubs that had been set up, with no failures to date.  
 
Ross Higham, vice-chair of Church Fenton Parish Council and tenant of the 
Fenton Flyer, described how the close co-operation of residents, the local 
community group and parish council, had resulted in the resurrection of their 
White Horse Pub and a regeneration of their entire community.  Church 
Fenton is very similar to Kirkby with 2 pubs, Village Hall, Shop and Takeaway so 
we may learn lessons from them how things might be done here. 
 
We know that we have residents who really want to see a rejuvenated Henry 
Jenkins but are unable or unwilling to buy shares and we want them to feel 
involved too, so the launch of an Associate Membership was discussed. 
Associate members will receive all up-dates and literature, can attend 
meetings if invited but are not allowed to vote. This will be launched very soon 
– if you are not a member already, please join us!  
 
The owners of the HJ appealed against the refusal of their planning application 
and a Hearing will be held in Harrogate on 26th March. The deadline for public 
submissions has now passed on 6th March. The HJCP have placed their full case 
for rejection of this appeal with the Planning Inspector. Please access our 
website for all up-dates on this and other matters www.thehenryjenkins.com 
 
Our Community Share sales have now reached an AMAZING £205,250.00 from 
an AMAZING MEMBERSHIP OF 175!! 
But we have set our target at £230k so still need just another £24,750.00 to 
get there. 

Let’s all give it a final push! 
C’mon Kirkby, Laverton & Dallowgill, we can do it, if we really try! 

 
Dave Robinson, Chairman, HJCPLtd@gmail.com, 01765 658123, 07860 396170 

http://www.thehenryjenkins.com/
mailto:HJCPLtd@gmail.com
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THE FLOWER ROTA for the next year is now posted at the back of the church. If you 
would like to arrange the flowers on the altar please sign up on the rota. Thank you. 
SET THE TONE - every Monday evening from 6pm to 7pm. Cost £7 per session £26 
per 4 sessions. For further information please contact Stu at Set the Tone on 
07568561414 or by email at info@setthetonefitness.co.uk 
100 CLUB - The April 100 Club Draw will take place in the village hall after the Easter 
Sunday Service on Sunday 12th April - all are welcome to come along for coffee and 
Hot Cross Buns. 
Patricia Harling 
 

 
 

Sawley Village Hall 

 

Coronavirus Emergency 

The Village Hall Committee decided to suspend all activities and cancel bookings in 

the Village Hall from Thursday 19th March until further notice.  The matter is to be 

reviewed at the end of April but in the light of current advice from H M 

Government the suspension of all activities is likely to extend well into the summer. 

Regrettably it was necessary to postpone “An evening for George and Joyce” and 

the fund raiser for Hearing Dogs for the Deaf” until the Autumn.  The Bad Apple 

Theatre Company has postponed its Spring tour with its new production “Elephant 

Rock”, due at Sawley on April 25th.  This event will be rebooked when new dates 

become available later in the year.  Finally, Rural Arts North Yorkshire has 

suspended its touring programme and so the show “Gibbon” by professional 

jugglers Chris Patfield and Jose Triguero may be rebooked, if it is available. 

The Village Hall’s website www.sawleyvillagehallnorthyorkshire.org will be updated 

when it becomes possible to resume our regular events. 

      Mickley 

Sawley 

http://www.sawleyvillagehallnorthyorkshire.org/
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Sawley Arts Group News 
In these strange times, we feel it necessary to postpone until better times the outings we 
have arranged. We would like to thank all our members for your support over the years and 
you can be assured that we will be up and arranging again as soon as we can.  Now is the 
time to take up some of those ‘solo’ hobbies which we can share together in the future. 
Outings postponed: 

¶ Wednesday 6th May 10am – 12pm. Visit to Allerton Waste Reclamation  

¶ Saturday 13th June. Decorate a pottery item as a gift or for yourself at Skipton “Clay 
and Pot 

 
Still hoping this will go ahead (but be prepared for postponement) 

¶ Wednesday 22nd July. 9.30am – 4.30pm.  Minibus outing to The Bowes Museum and 
Garden.  This is a wonderful museum to visit in that there is something to interest 
everyone, and I for one never tire of the wonderful swan automaton.  Meet on Sawley 
village green or pick up in Ripon.  Cost £8 + admission (£14 adult, £12 conc).  Tel: Ted 
620250 

 
Best wishes  
Jacky, Jo, Rachel, Arlene, Trevor and Ted 
 
Remember that SAG is an arts group in the very broadest sense and we welcome ideas for 
activities from members who have a yen to organize something be it needlework, nail art, 
numismatics, northern soul or something not beginning with N! We’d love to hear from you. 
 
 

CHRISTIAN AID 
Due to the coronavirus outbreak, Christian Aid has taken the decision that there will 
be no door-to-door collections this year. If you would like to make a donation, please 
visit the charity’s website, christianaid.org.uk, where you will find further information 
on this year’s projects and a link for donating online.  
We would like to thank all those who had kindly volunteered to deliver and collect 
envelopes. Your support is always greatly appreciated but, in these difficult times, it is 
more important that you and your fellow villagers remain safe. 
Unfortunately, the virus means that we will have to cancel our Spring Concert with the 
Highside Singers on 15 May. Our apologies to everyone who was looking forward to 
this lovely evening. 
 
Deborah Hayward 

 



 

 

 

18 

 

 
The Grantley Birthday Treat - If you're free on your birthday, so are we! 

 
Celebrate at The Grantley and have your main course and dessert on us. 
Birthday specials must be pre-booked for a party of four or more for  
one free birthday meal and will only be honoured on the day  
of your birthday (proof required).  
The meal eaten by the birthday guest will be the meal given FREE. 
The Grantley, High Grantley, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 3PJ 
Tel: 01765 620227  www.grantleyarms.com 

 

massage Ö reflexology Ö organic facials 
 

A boutique treatment room in Kirkby Malzeard 
 

Tel: 01765 658602 / 07976 851146  
Email: Lynda@thetimeforyou.co.uk  

www.thetimeforyou.co.uk  
 

http://www.grantleyarms.com/
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Re-opening 1st April 
~ 

Tuesday and Wednesday 
10.00 am – 4.00pm 

Tea, coffee, snacks, cake 
and much more! 
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Franklin Hardscapes 
 

Paths – Patios – Driveways 
Stone & Brick walling 

Hedge and Tree Planting 
Fencing 
Turfing 

Gravelling 
 

Contact Edward Franklin 
01765 658 067 
07814 982 043 

 

 

Apex – Private Hire 
Local* Long Distance* 

Airports* Courier 
 
 

Trevor Kempster 
Well Cottage 

Kirkby Malzeard 
 

Ring Direct: 
Mob: 07970 308823 
Tel:01765 650491 

 
 

 
JOE DAWSON 

 
Fully qualified electrician 

 
Agricultural, Commercial and 

Domestic installations 
 
 

TEL. 01765620643 
MOB. 07870590996 

 

Est. 1879                          Tel. 01765 602294 

 

F. LOWLEY & SON LTD 
13 Low Skellgate, Ripon HG4 1BE 

___________________ 

 

RIPONôS ONLY INDEPENDENT 

FUNERAL DIRECTOR 

COMPLETE FUNERAL SERVICE 

Attention Day and Night 

 

COMPLETE JOINERY SERVICE 

Domestic and Commercial 

_______________ 
 

After Office Hours  

Mr T E Bassitt   Tel. 07702 998962 
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BLAKEY TREE SURGERY 
Dangerous Trees Dismantled                       
Felling 
 Pruning & Re – Shaping 
Crown Thinning & Lifting 
Stump Grinding 
TPO & Planning Applications 
 

Fully Insured 
All Work to British Standards 3998 

Fully Qualified & NPTC Trained 
 

Hardwood Logs & Wood Chippings for 
Sale 

 
For a Free Quote & Professional Service 

Call David Blakey: 01765 658029 
Mobile: 07712 623178 

Thorstad, Kirkby Malzeard, Ripon,  
HG4 3SH 

 
 

LEE & HOLMES  

FUNERAL DIRECTORS  
A complete  

Personal 24 - hour service  
 

Private Chapel of Rest at  

Pateley Bridge  
Pre - payment  Plans Available  

 

An independent family run  
business serving the dale with  

a caring and efficient service  

For over 50 years  
 

Tel: 01423 712062  

Mobile: 07802 176466  

 
 
 

 

Sarah Jones 
Antiques, Arts & Curios 

Selling antique & vintage furniture and 

collectables, decorative items and 

curiosities 

Now open Fridays 1.00-5.00pm 

Saturday 10.00am-4.00pm 

and by appointment. 

To make an appointment to look around the 

shop please ‘phone 01765 658201. 

We also welcome enquiries if you have 

quality antique & vintage items for sale.   

To make an appointment if you have an item 

to sell please ‘phone 07946 646985. 

For more information 

e-mail sarahjoneskingsy@gmail.com 

www. sarahjonesantiques.co.uk 
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KIRKBY MOTORS 
KIRKBY MALZEARD 

Family business, established 40 years 

Car Repairs and Servicing 
Servicing and repairs to cars and vans, including those still in 

warranty, following Good Garage Scheme, manufacturers or our 
own schedule.   

MOT testing including motorbikes 

Petrol and Diesel forecourt, pay at pump, open late 7 days 
Diagnostics using the latest Snap On and Crypton equipment. 

Tyres, batteries and exhausts supplied and fitted. 
Monday to Friday 8am – 6pm, Saturday by prior arrangement only. 

Call us on 01765 658468 

Kirkby Fisheries 
 

Opening Hours 
Monday–Saturday 
11.30am-1.30pm 

& 
5.00-9.00pm 

To avoid delays order on 01765 658723. 
 

PIZZAS ALSO NOW AVAILABLE. 
 

Follow us on facebook  
Kirkbyfisheries. 

 

 

 
KUTZ @ KIRKBY 
Main Street, Kirkby Malzeard 

(Next to Kirkby Motors) 
 

Ladies & Gentlemen’s 
Hairdressers 

Closed Sunday & Monday 
Tuesday – Friday  
9.00am – 5.00pm 

Saturday  
8.30am – 1.00pm 

 
Tel 01765 650137 

Mobile 07792 695318 
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THE BARN 

BAR AND RESTAURANT 
“THE AREAS HIDDEN SECRET” 

 
QUALITY HOME COOKED FOOD USING LOCAL SUPPLIERS. 

DINE IN OUR NEWLY REFURBISHED, UNIQUE FAMILY AND PET FRIENDLY, RESTAURANT. 
WEDNESDAY TO SUNDAY.  

CELEBRATION PARTIES AND FUNERAL TEAS CATERED FOR.  
LARGE CAR PARK SET IN BEAUTIFUL TRANQUIL SURROUNDINGS.  

PLEASE VISIT OUR WEBSITE FOR ALL THE LATEST EVENTS AND OFFERS.  
THEBARNWINKSLEY.CO.UK 

WOODHOUSE FARM HOLIDAY PARK 
WINKSLEY, RIPON, HG4 3PG 

01765 658827 
07425 184326 

 
 

 
WILDERBROOK KENNELS 

 
And 

 
SECRET GARDEN CATTERY 

 
30 years’ experience 

Mrs J Morton 
Wilderbrook House 

Winksley 
Nr Ripon 

 
Brand New Facilities 

For details 
Ring: 01765 658733 

 
 
 

 

Gary Carson 
 

Painter & Decorator 
 

Tel: 01765 658761 
Mob: 07737 322335 

 
 

Email:garycarson1@hotmail.co.uk 

 

Call for a free estimate 
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TELEPHONE DIRECTORY  
(01765 if no code given) 

 
APEX PRIVATE HIRE, (Trevor Kempster, Kirkby Malzeard) local /long distance 
  airport /courier, mobile 07970 308823      650491                
BLAKEY TREE SURGERY, Felling,pruning,thinning,logs,chippings,free quote 658029 
BOGS HALL STABLES, Livery, tuition, BHS approved, rug cleaning.  658184 
BULL GRAPHIC DESIGN, Logo design, websites, brochures, packaging  658022 
CATERERS & CROCKERY HIRE, L Atkinson                             620618   or  658545 
CREATIVE NAILS BY CAROL, for all your nail requirements, 07736 544 446 or  609293 
CURTAIN & BLIND MAKING SERVICE & ALTERATIONS, contact Carol Ayres    658898 
DOG HOME BOARDING, the kinder alternative to kennels.  Experienced carer, 
  fully insured & HBC approved. Early booking advised.   650438 
GARY CARSON, Painter & Decorator, call for a free estimate, 07737 322335 or  658761 
HIGHSIDE BUTCHERS, Local lamb, beef and pork    658423 
T & M.E JACKSON, Approved electrical contractors     658517  
JGB COUNTRY SERVICES, Mowing, Spraying, Fencing, Turfing, Property 
  Maintenance.  Call Julian    07557 983804 or 658156 
KIRKBY MALZEARD PRE-SCHOOL & TODDLER GROUP                                 658080 
KIRKBY STORES, Open Mon-Sat 6am - 6.30pm Sun 7.00-10.30am  658305 
J B LAMBERT & SON, Painter & Decorator    603928 
LINDRICK LOGS, Local quality seasoned hardwood, prompt delivery                       605248 
LYNX FUELS, Domestic heating oil & agricultural fuels. Ring Andrew Storey 07970 249978   
MOBILE FOOT CLINIC, Anna Smith, Kirkby Malzeard & Grewelthorpe  690830     
MOBILE HAIRDRESSER Call Vanessa, all aspects of hairdressing,07861 734226 606417                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
N C R PLUMBING & HEATING, OFTEC, NAPIT, Trust Mark registered, 
  plumbing, bathrooms, central heating, oil boilers, tanks, electricals  650410 
RIPON CHIROPRACTIC CLINIC, Various times Monday – Friday by  
  appointment only.   If you’re suffering from headaches, sciatica, back, leg,  
  shoulder or arm pain or pins and needles, contact         609494 
ROSELEA TEAROOM , Tuesdays and Wednesdays 10.00am – 3.30pm  
SIMON MERRIN ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR, mobile   07711 343083       or    658640 
SEA DOMESTIC APPLIANCE REPAIRS SERVICE, for washing machines,  
  tumble dryers, dishwashers, & electric cookers     mobile    07801 079911      or  689793 
TILLY’S TAILS, Dog walking, pet sitting, tailored to meet your needs mob     07887 617294 
TRACY JOHNSON, Mole control,gardens,paddocks,farmland,traditional method      620651 
TOM WATSON JOINERY, All aspects of joinery.  Good service guaranteed   07920 005140 
J WEATHERHEAD & SON, Fencing contractor, all types of fencing supplied &  
  erected, hedge planting undertaken      658508                                                                                
 
 

Advertising enquiries please to Stuart Wakefield Tel 605697. 
e-mail sjwakefield@live.co.uk 

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS & MENTION  
‘THE FOUNTAIN’ WHEN CONTACTING THEM. 
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The next issue of The Fountain will be the May edition.   
Material for this should be sent to the editor by 12th April, 2020 please. 

Mrs Sharon Wood, West Farm, Galphay, Ripon HG4 3NJ  
Tel: 01765 658220, e-mail Sharonjwood1@gmail.com 

 

The Fountains Benefice Ministry Team  

 
Priest in Charge  
Revd Ian Kitchen 
The Rectory, Ringbeck Road, Kirkby Malzeard HG4 3SL 
01765 650369 
ian.kitchen@leeds.anglican.org 
(Day off usually Friday) 
 

 
Readers 
Miss Anne Carrick 
01765 601167 

 
Mrs Liz Jarvis 
01765 620508 

 
Mr Adrian Roberts 
01765 650275 

 
Administrator 
Isabelle Munyard 

 
Please note new hours: 
Thurs 9.30 am - 3.30 
pm 

 
e-mail 
parishfountains@gmail.com 


